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If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary 
School, these should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, 
concerns should be reported to the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The 

School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James. 
 

Our School Value this week is: Friendship 
“Anything is possible when you have the right people there to support you.” MISTY COPELAND 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
School Life 
Please excuse another repeat of the phrase it’s been a busy week at school this week, 
but…it’s been a busy week at school this week! We have been very fortunate to have Father 
Kevin (from All Hallows Church) visit us for the first time in a few years on Tuesday to lead a 
Remembrance Worship for us, sharing his memories of his time as an Army Chaplain and 
showing us his medals. On Wednesday we were able to welcome Mrs Munira Wilson, our 
local MP, who talked to the children about her journey to becoming an MP and what her job 
involves both at Parliament and in our constituency.  
 
Alongside the lovely Worships the children took part in there have been lots of trips and 
visits going on! Year 1 braved the rain on Monday to visit both Whitton Library and 
Heathfield Rec (for an Autumn Walk). On Tuesday Year 2 went to St Augustine’s and Year 3 
had a brilliant, if not a wet and windy trip to Stonehenge. Yesterday Year 4 visited the 
cinema to see “The Railway Children” and Year 5 had a very interactive drama workshop in 
school learning how to keep themselves safe. The week has been topped off with Year 6 
visiting the local cemetery to look at some of the war graves of fallen soldiers. Thank you to 
all the parents who were able to help out. 
 
Alongside all of the above, on Wednesday we had our Autumn Term visit from Mrs 
Newman, our Local Authority Link Inspector. With Miss Macklearn, myself and Mr Nimmo 
and Mrs Alladin, two of our Governors, we visited the classes to see how the children are 
progressing with developing their writing skills. Mrs Newman was incredibly impressed with 
the children’s brilliant behaviour both around the school and their approach to their learning 
in class. We are very proud of the children for all they have accomplished this week! 
 
Remembrance 
With Service being one of our School Values, we have spoken lots this week with the 
children about the service of those who have fought and died for the freedoms we are able 
to enjoy today. The children have been incredibly respectful of this and so many children 
have been wearing their poppies with pride. We held a Minute’s Silence today in Worship 
today for all the women and men who have fallen and the children showed great solemnity 
whilst taking part. 
 
Sporting Update 
The Girls’ Football Team played their first league match against Heathfield Juniors 
yesterday, which was their first match together as a team, and in some cases, the first 
match some had ever played. Unfortunately we lost 4-0 to a strong Heathfield side, but the 
girls battled really well throughout and never gave up. Well done to; Freya, Aleks, Cleo, 
Evie, Charlotte, Eliza, Sophie, Belle, Kimberly and Sophia and thank you to all the parents 
who were able to help walk and support the girls. Next week on Monday, both the girls and 
boys have a league match against Chase Bridge, and then on Wednesday the girls have 
their Borough Football Tournament in Teddington. Tomorrow (Saturday), we have 20 
children from Years 5 and 6 heading off to see England vs Japan at Twickenham Stadium. It 
should be an exciting occasion and my thanks to Miss Holloway, Mrs Stock and Mrs Flower 
for giving up their time to take the children. 
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ATTENDANCE   
The previous week’s attendance;  
 

CLASS % 

Friendship 100 

Endurance 90.33 

Peace      91.00 

Forgiveness      89.64 

Reverence         99.00 

Service      97.67 

Justice   93.46 

 
CELEBRATION WORSHIP  
Those children presented with a certificate for their hard 
work, great improvement or good behaviour this week 
are: 
 

CLASS  

Friendship 
Sophie & 

Jacob 

Endurance Amtej 

Peace      Zara 

Forgiveness      Jude 

Reverence         Whole Class 

Service      Robbie 

Justice   Vince 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

PARENT CAROUSEL WORKSHOP EVENING 
FEEDBACK 
Can you kindly answer some questions on our Parent 
Carousel Workshop Evening that was held on 3rd 
November? 
 
If you attended, we'd like to know what went well and 
anything we could improve on.  
 
Additionally, if you didn't attend we are also keen to find 
out if there were any barriers that prevented you from 
attending.   
 
This information will help us shape any future workshops. 
Please provide your feedback here  
 

 

 

CLASS TEXTS 
This half term, each class are studying the following books 
in their English lessons: 
Year R – a variety of picture books 
Year 1 – Beegu – Alexis Deacon 
Year 2 – The Owl Who Was Afraid of the Dark – Jill 
Tomlinson 
Year 3 – The Pebble in my Pocket: A History of Our Earth - 
Meredith Hooper & Chris Coady 
Year 4 – When the Mountains Roared – Jess Butterworth 
Year 5 – Kick – Mitch Johnson 
Year 6 – Stay Where You Are, Then Leave – John Boyne 
 
Whilst we have a number of copies of each text available in 
school, it is very helpful if the children are able to have their 
own copy, if you would like to purchase one or borrow one 
from the library for them. Thank you. 
 

 
 
 

GOVERNOR HIGHLIGHTS 
The Governors met for a Full Governing Board meeting on 
Tuesday 1st November.  
 
At the meeting they were delighted to discuss and agree to 
the new Link Governor roles for the year, which included a 
Wellbeing Link Governor which Fr David will take on. 
 
All the Governors we pleased to receive the new School 
Evaluation and  Development Plan (SEDP) for this current 
academic year. 
They were also pleased to receive the Governors’ 
Maintenance Fund Annual Report. Governors would like to 
thank everyone who has contributed and continues to give 
regularly to the fund during these tough economic times. 
 
The meeting concluded at 8.00pm with prayers led by FrDC 

Playground Update 
We were able to arrange for the playground to be jet-washed today which will hopefully ease the puddle situation we have had 
to endure over the past few weeks. Unfortunately it meant we had limited access to the playground today for the children, but 
the benefits will be very much worth it! 
 
Thanks and Gratitude 
Thank you to all the parents who have been able to donate to our Whitton Foodbank Collection Box, which is in the Foyer. 
Please feel free to send food donations in with the children or pop in to the Foyer yourself to drop anything off. Thank you to all 
the parents who helped out at the Junior Film Night last Friday. The children were really well behaved and enjoyed being in their 
PJs! We say  “Goodbye” to Mrs Flower today who has been on her teaching practice in Year 6 since the start of term. We wish 
her all the best for the rest of her teaching qualification and thank her for all she has contributed to the school whilst with us.   
 
Have an enjoyable weekend. 
 

Mr Corke 

https://forms.gle/jSv6JLurnBhYLbWy5
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INDIVIDUAL & SIBLING PHOTOS 
Last week your child came home with their individual and/or 
sibling photo proofs, the form included ordering details.  
IMAGO have kindly extended the free delivery window, order 
by 16th November for FREE delivery to the school (on 2nd 
December). Orders after the cut-off date will incur a P&P 
charge. 
  
To View and Purchase your Images;  
 
1. Login/Create your account -   
https://www.imagojuniors.com/login/AccountLogin.aspx  
 
2. Add your images to your account on the View/Add 
your Shoots Tab  
using the gallery details on your contact shoot 
 
3. Press View gallery(s) to view your images 
 
4. Press Create Order to order 
 
Gallery Logins 
Your gallery details should be on your contact sheet, which 
your child will bring home.  
 

 

CHRISTMAS LUNCH & JUMPER DAY 
Christmas lunch will be taking place this year on Wednesday 
14th December, you have been emailed separately to make 
your choice via a Google Form.  
 
We will also be having Christmas Jumper Day the same day, 
raising funds for Homelink Day Respite Care Centre. Your 
child/ren can wear a Christmas jumper with their usual 
school trousers/skirt. We are asking for a  minimum £1  for 
Christmas Jumper donations, but feel free to donate more if 
possible.  
 

 

CHRISTMAS PANTOMIME TRIP – PAYMENT 
AND PERMISSION REMINDER 
The whole school will be attending Cinderella at The Centre 
for Arts, Hounslow. Splitting the Infants and Juniors into two 
separate visits, both on the 8th December traveling by return 
coach.  
 
Volunteers – thank you very much to those who have 
offered to join us, we will come back to you by the end of 
next week if you are required. 
 
Payment & permissions -  
Please make payment and give permission here 
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool by the 
28th November 2022.  
 
Juniors Visit (Year 3 - 6) 
Event – Cinderella morning performance 
Food – due to the show timings children will need to bring a 
packed lunch in from home, they will then eat this when they 
arrive back to school at approx. 1pm. Junior children can 
also bring a healthy snack (nut free), from home, to eat 
whilst at the pantomime.  
Cost - £12.00 per child 
 
Infants Visit (Year R - 2) 
Event – Cinderella afternoon performance 
Parents please note the late arrival back to BP for a 
4:15/4:30pm pick up. 
Food – Infants will have their usual school provided hot 
lunch or will need a home provided packed lunch, which will 
be eaten at school prior to leaving for the pantomime.  
the venue 
Cost - £12.00 per child 
 
 

Reception Class Parents Only – we understand that many of 
you won’t yet have used our school shop payment system. 
We are in the process of changing providers and in the 
coming weeks will be inviting the whole school to sign up 
and register to the new system. Therefore, to prevent you 
having to sign up to two payment systems, as an exception 
we are allowing you to pay in cash via the school office for 
this trip only. If you want to pay online via our current school 
shop system you are welcome to do so. You will need to 
contact us for registration steps, but please note you will 
also be asked to register for the new system when it comes 
in to use shortly. If you plan on paying in cash please also 
sign and return the paper permission slip that was given to 
your child. 
 

 

ADVENT DISCO 
School Association are proud to announce they will be 
holding the annual Advent Disco for Infants and Juniors on 
Friday 25th November 2022. Please refer to the SA 
Newsletter for more information about the event and 
booking details. 
 
 

https://www.imagojuniors.com/login/AccountLogin.aspx
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool


 

FLU VACCINE – SIGN UP REMINDER 
The School Nurse Team will be visiting on Wednesday 16th  to 
administer the Flu Nasal Spray. 
 
If you would like your child to receive the Nasal Flu 
Vaccination you must sign up and give consent by 13th 
November via the following consent form; 
https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/flu/2022/richmond  
 
It is important that only one consent form is submitted per 
child. If you need to make any changes to your consent form, 
please contact the Immunisation team rather than submit a 
second consent.  
 
The following video link provides you with information 
highlighting the importance of having the Flu Immunisation 
and offers guidance on how to give consent online for your 
child to receive the Nasal Flu Spray. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=20BUkHxVAdQ  
 
If you have any queries, please contact the Immunisation 
Team on Phone/Email: Richmond Schools: 
HRCH.ImmunisationTeamMailbox@nhs.net  
Tel: 0203 691 1042 /1019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

LOST PROPERTY BOX 
Our lost property box is overflowing, if you’re missing 
something please come in and see if it’s been kept safe 
for you. We have a few items from ex-pupils that we 
presume have been purchased at second-hand sales 
but not re-labelled. Please remember to clearly label all 
items of clothing and personal belongings.  
 
 
 

DIARY                                                                     
11th November Y6 to Twickenham Cemetery  

15th November Y1 to St Augustine’s Church  

16th November Flu Vaccinations – whole school 
please sign up >>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

21st November Y5 to Whitton Library 

22nd November Y4 to Whitton Library 

25th November Y6 to Cenotaph and Westminster 
Abbey Packed Lunch Required 

27th November Whitton Lights 

28th November Y3 to Whitton Library 

2nd December INSET Day – school closed 

8th December 
AM Session 

Juniors’ (Y3,4,5 & 6) 
Cinderella Pantomime at Hounslow 
Centre for Arts 
Packed Lunch Required 

8th December 
PM Session 

Infants (YR, 1 & 2) Cinderella 
Pantomime at Hounslow Centre for 
Arts Late pick up, arriving back late at 

4:15-4:30PM 

12th December Y1 & Y2 Nativity (afternoon, time 
TBC) 

13th December Reception Christmas Songs at 
2:30pm Reception children can bring 

their Christmas jumpers to wear 
13th December Y1 & Y2 Nativity 5:30pm 

14th December Reception Christmas Songs at 
09:00am Reception children can bring 

their Christmas jumpers to wear 
16th December Last Day of Term – School Closing at 

1:30pm 
19th December 
– 2nd January  

Christmas Holidays – School Closed 

3rd January 
2023 

INSET Day – school closed 

4th January 
2023 

Children return to school 

 

https://sav.hrch.nhs.uk/flu/2022/richmond
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=20BUkHxVAdQ
mailto:HRCH.ImmunisationTeamMailbox@nhs.net

